BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting Tuesday 10 October 2006 at 7.30p.m. in Bradway Annexe
1) The following committee members were present:

a) Dorothy Astle (Chairwoman), Ruth Darrall,  Stephen George (Secretary),  John Pritchett,  Peter Stubbs, Tony Smith, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely, Rachel Wilson.
b) Apologies received from;
Cllr. Waters and 12 other members.
c) In attendance:
Cllr. Smith, Cllr Hill, and a further 20 residents of Bradway.
2) Acceptance of Previous Minutes
The minutes for the previous Annual General Meeting were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

3) Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

4) Chairwoman’s report
Mrs Astle reported on the activities and successes of the previous year. 

a) The Open Meeting in February had been addressed by two senior officers from South Yorkshire Police, who had explained the new system for community policing; that in May by John Behagg of the Beauchief Environment Group, who had talked about the work of his group and about the local environment. Both had been well attended. 

b) Over 5,000 bulbs had been planted, although the late spring and wet conditions had meant only a disappointing display.

c) The flower tubs on Twentywell Lane had been planted and maintained with the help of Makinsons, and a new planter had been placed outside the Bradway Road shops, funded largely by contributions from the shops. BAG was grateful for the support that local businesses had continued to give.

d) The campaign against litter had been so successful that a planned litter pick had had to be cancelled for lack of litter to pick up.

e) BAG had supported the campaign of the Holmesfield Village Society to have HGVs banned, and the introduction of the ban had considerably improved matters on Bradway Road.

f) Consultations had taken place with Council representatives about aspects of the safety of the pedestrian crossings on Twentywell Lane and Bradway Road, as a result of which changes had been agreed.

g) An appeal by developers against the refusal of planning permission for the site at 218 Twentywell Lane had failed after a public hearing. This perhaps suggested that the tide had turned on the granting of permissions for inappropriate developments in established residential areas.

h) The Fun Day in August had been a great success. Although bad weather was forecast, the rain had held off until the very end. Mrs Astle paid tribute to the contribution made by Activity Sheffield.

i) In the last few days the playground on the Old School Field had been completed, and was already proving popular with local children and their parents. Mrs Astle thanked all those who had contributed to the fund-raising efforts, and acknowledged the various bodies that had given grants, especially Veolia Environmental, who had contributed £12,000 to bring the total up to the necessary £30,000. The playground would be officially opened by the Lord Mayor of Sheffield at 3.00 p.m. on 10 November 2006.

j) Mrs Astle confirmed that she would not be standing for a further term as Chair. She thanked all those who had assisted her over the last three years, especially Tony Smith, who was also retiring from the Committee this time; Ruth Darrall, who as Deputy Chair had supported her consistently; Cllr. Smith, who had advised her and introduced her to the most relevant people to help with various projects; and her husband, David Astle.

5) Accounts.
The accounts were presented by the Treasurer, Peter Stubbs. They had been independently examined by Voluntary Action Sheffield, and found to be accurate. A copy of their full report was made available for examination. The meeting accepted the accounts.

6) Membership and Subscriptions.

John Pritchett explained that the membership was in excess of 200, but that some members from 2005 had not renewed in 2006. He urged existing and former members to continue their support, which enhanced the legitimacy of BAG and provided a revenue-stream that was independent of external sources. The Committee had decided to propose that the membership fees for 2007 remain at £3.00 for a household and £2.00 for an individual. This proposal was accepted by the meeting.

7) Elections of Officers and Committee. 

The following were elected unopposed:

Chair 


Peter Stubbs

Deputy Chair 

Ruth Darrall

Secretary 

Stephen George

Treasurer

Peter Smithson

Membership Secretary
Fiona Vallely

Committee 

John Kirkman; John Pritchett; Steve Westnedge; Rachel Wilson

It was noted that this left one vacancy for an elected position on the Committee, which under Article 7.9(a) of the Constitution could be filled by co-option if any candidate came forward.

A representative of the group that ran the Bradway Community Hall asked whether it would be possible for them to have representation on the BAG Committee. It was agreed that this would be an appropriate form of co-option under Article 7.3(a) of the Constitution. A nomination would be forthcoming. It was also the intention of the Committee to co-opt Mrs Astle as retiring Chairwoman under Article 7.3(a).

8) Other Business

Peter Stubbs paid tribute to the work and achievements of Dorothy Astle during her three years as Chairwoman. Without her persistence much of what had been achieved would not have been achieved. In particular, her determined pursuit of funding for the development of the Old School Field over the last two years had been an object-lesson in how to extract money from organisations. The evidence of her success was on the Field itself. Few could have believed that so much could have been raised in so short a time. Several tributes were paid from the floor, and a presentation was made to Mrs Astle.

Mr Stubbs went on to outline what he saw as the tasks facing BAG in the future. Many activities, such as planting bulbs, monitoring planning applications, etc., would continue. More work might be needed on the Field, but it was appropriate to have a pause for reflection after so much rapid progress.  He would like to do more for members to give them something back in return for their support, and he invited suggestions. He particularly wanted to forge strong links with other local groups so that all could work together and try to build a sense of community in Bradway. 

9) The meeting closed at 8.12 p.m.
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